To: ASC CCI members

From: Chris Highley, Chair
Date: January 9, 2009

At a meeting on Friday January 13, 2009, I met with the following chairs of the GEC Insight Area panels: Val Williams and Cindy Selfe (Visual Literacy); Tom Lemberger (Technological Literacy); Don Hubin (Moral Reasoning); Claudia Buchmann and Julia Watson (Diversity).  Also in attendance were Terry Gustafson and Kate Hallihan.
I told the panel chairs that CCI was about to take up the issue of Insight Areas again and would appreciate their input on the feasibility of implementing requirements in Visual Literacy (already approved as part of the GEC by ASC faculty senate), Technological Literacy, and Moral Reasoning.  It was pointed out that Diversity was already an established part of the GEC and that, indeed, the CCI had recently voted to approve clearer guidelines for the two international categories within the Diversity requirement.
The consensus among the IA panel chairs was that there was little to be gained in pushing for the implementation of new GEC requirements at this point, given the impending restructuring of the ASC and a possible conversion to semesters.

Some fundamental questions about IA’s remain unresolved:

· The chair of the Technological Literacy panel seemed to think that in order to implement this particular IA, significant changes would be needed to the GEC structure. In other words, we would need a new category, not a zero credit overlap due to its unique nature and likely lack of offerings currently within ASC.  Others in the room felt that Technological Literacy could be defined in a less restrictive way and diffused in a wider variety of courses.  The question of what constitutes a functional understanding of technology by our students still needs to be settled.  
· The idea of somehow combining/overlapping moral reasoning and diversity was discussed, but it was not an exact fit.
· The idea of having Visual Literacy merge with Cultures and Ideas in some fashion was also discussed.

Should the CCI wish to revisit the idea of IA’s in Visual Literacy, Technological Literacy, and Moral Reasoning at some point in the future, the preliminary work of the IA panels represents a good starting point for discussion.  Obviously, before such IA’s could ever be implemented much work would be involved identifying appropriate courses currently on the books and developing new courses or revising existing courses to satisfy these requirements.  
In light of the discussion with the IA panel chairs, I recommend three possible courses of action:

1. Implement VL now, somehow.  Postpone action on the others.

2. Recommend to the faculty senate that the VL insight area be rescinded, and table the IA discussions if and until there is a motion in the future to revisit them, possibly under the auspices of calendar conversion.

3. Suspend further discussion of the Insight Areas until the question of calendar conversion has been resolved.  In so doing, we would also be suspending the implementation of the Visual Literacy requirement.  Once the question of calendar conversion has been settled, we will be in a better position to see how these IA’s might best be integrated into the GEC.
